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On the question of Kosovo 

 
 
Mr. Chairperson, 
 
 We should like to make the following comments on the issue being discussed today. 
 
 We continue to believe that a viable and mutually acceptable solution to the Kosovo 
problem should be achieved on the basis of United Nations Security Council resolution 1244, 
which remains fully in force and continues to be the basis under international law, binding on 
all parties, for a Kosovo settlement. 
 
 From the outset, Russia has supported the initiation of dialogue between Belgrade and 
Priština at a high political level under the aegis of the European Union as an effective 
instrument for the peaceful political settlement of contentious issues, the creation of the 
necessary conditions for improving the quality of life of the territory’s inhabitants, and the 
stabilization of the situation in the Balkans as a whole. 
 
 We regret the hold-up in the negotiations and trust that meaningful dialogue will be 
resumed in the very near future. 
 
 We are also concerned about the delay in the formation of the Community of Serb 
Municipalities in Kosovo, particularly in view of the calls by some political forces within the 
territory for reconsideration of agreements already reached in the dialogue between Belgrade 
and Priština. 
 
 Thank you for your attention. 


